
919 Sharit Ave, Suite 213  Gardendale, AL 35071  Phone (205) 386-4440 

 

Patrick M. Martin, Ph.D., Superintendent 

 

To members of the Gardendale Community, 

Thank you for your feedback.  While the news from the 11th Circuit was disappointing, we are glad that it has 
provided a backdrop to further communication with our stakeholders.  Due to an overwhelming response on our 
Facebook page, we’d like to remind you of the best ways to reach out to us, to ensure a timely response. 

• Email-Contacting us by email is the best way to provide feedback and ask questions of the Gardendale 
Board.  You can send an email to any/all of the following: 
tellmemore@gardendalecityschools.com- delivered to the Executive Assistant in Central Office 
mhogue@gardendalecityschools.com -Board President 
kmalone@gardendalecityschools.com  -Board Vice President 
clucas@gardendalecityschools.com -Board Member 
pmartin@gardendalecityschools.com -Superintendent 
rdunlap@gardendalecityschools.com -Chief Schools Financial Officer 
bcasaday@gardendalecityschools.com -Chief Operations Officer 
adonald@gardendalecityschools.com -Executive Assistant 

• Phone-You may call the Central Office at any time, during normal business hours Monday-Friday 7:30 
am-4:00pm at 386-4440. 

• Board Meetings-We welcome your attendance at our monthly Board Meetings.  Currently, meetings for 
2018 are scheduled through June. They are listed below and will be held at 6:00 pm, Gardendale City Hall 
Council Chambers. 

 Tuesday 3/6/2018 

 Tuesday 4/10/2018 

 Tuesday 5/1/2018 

 Tuesday 6/5/2018 

As always, you can find a list of meetings for the calendar year AND a monthly notice advertising each monthly 
meeting posted at 919 Sharit Ave, Suite 213, on the front exterior of the building.  These meetings can also be found 
on our website: 
http://www.gardendalecityschools.com/Default.asp?PN=MeetingSchedule&L=1&DivisionID=18719&LMID=8451
63 

Many of you attended our regularly scheduled Board meeting in May 2017.  Then, attendees were given the 
opportunity to share their thoughts on how the Board should proceed based on the order set forth by the District 
Court.  The same opportunity for public comment is given for all monthly Board Meetings.  If you have something 
you’d like to tell us, and none of the above options appeal to you, we encourage you to come to our next scheduled 
meeting on Tuesday March 6, 2018 at 6:00 in Council Chambers at Gardendale City Hall. 

 

Signed-The members of the Gardendale Board of Education 

 

 

Board of Education 
 

Dr. Michael Hogue, President 
Karen Malone-Vice President  

Chris Lucas                        
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